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Faculty Senate • http://www.uwrf.edu/faculty_senate/welcome.html

Senators: Chair – David Rainville, Vice Chair – James Graham, Elections Chair – Matthew Millett, Secretary – John Heppen, Academic Staff Council Liaison – Julie Kovacic, Program Assistant – Jane Miller
Date:            October 20, 2014
To:               Faculty Senate and University Community

From:           David P. Rainville, Faculty Senate Chair

Subject:       Agenda for Faculty Senate October 22, 2014
The 2014-2015 Faculty Senate will meet on Wednesday, October 22. 2014
at 3:30 P.M. in room 334 (Willow River Room) of the University Center.  Faculty Senators who cannot attend should arrange for a substitute and notify John Heppen at john.heppen@uwrf.edu.

Agenda: October 22, 2014
Call to Order:

           1.  Seating of Substitutes

           2.  Approval of Minutes of October 8, 2014 
Reports:
1. Chair’s Report
2. New University Personnel System Report, Donna Robole

3. Other Reports
Unfinished Business:

      None
New Business Consent Agenda:  

1. A motion from the Academic Programs and Policies Committee (James Zimmerman, Chair) to approve a program/name change for a Food Processing Technology minor (currently Food Science minor. See attached
2. A motion from the Executive Committee to replace Jenny Brantley (Spring 2013-2015) on the URSCA Council with Kaylee Spencer.
New Business:

1. Second Reading (Change in Bylaws)  of a motion from the International Programs Committee (Marshall Toman, Chair) to approve the following change to 3.3.III.P
Proposed language for the Faculty Senate Handbook, 3.3.Art. III. Sec. P: 

Membership: Five faculty members, including at least one from each college; one representative of the Deans’ Council; one student; the Assistant Vice Chancellor for International Education Executive Director for Global Connections; and the Chair of the International Studies Program.

The proposed language (1) updates the current title of the Director of Global Connections; (2) drops the membership of the Director of New Student and Family Programs, and (3) makes minor changes in wording and punctuation.

Current language in the Faculty Senate Handbook, 3.3.Art. III. Sec. P: 

Membership: Five faculty members including at least one from each college representing the University community. One representative of the Deans’ Council, one student, the Director of the Office of Global Connections, the Director of New Student and Family Programs (or designee) [FS 11/12-78document] and the Chair of the International Studies Program.

The background is as follows.  


The International Studies Office under Brent Greene used to be responsible for incoming international students and outgoing education abroad students.  In this situation, the Director of the International Studies Office (Brent) was an ex officio voting member of the International Programs Committee.


At one point the name of the office changed and also the responsibilities for incoming international students was shifted to Admissions.  Since Brent, as the Director of Global Connections, no longer represented both halves of our internationalization efforts, the membership of the Committee was expanded to include the Director of New Student and Family Programs or designee ex officio and voting by Senate Motion 2011-12/78.


Under new leadership, Global Connections is once again responsible for both out-going education abroad students and incoming international students.  In this new (old) situation, it seemed to the Committee that returning to seating the Director who has the responsibility for both halves alone was appropriate.

2. A motion from the Executive Committee to rescind following motion passed on September 24, 2014: 
The University of Wisconsin River Falls shall issue student identification cards to new students and continuing students immediately that comply with Wisconsin voter identification statues and laws so that student identification cards can be used as legal identification for the purpose of registering to vote and to vote in all local, state, and federal elections.
Miscellaneous New Business:

1. Discussion about Governance at UWRF given that the Board of Regents has given University Staff (Classified Staff) limited shared governance responsibility.  Issues to consider: Expanded Handbook; More inclusive governance structure(s).
Adjournment
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